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TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0411960164 

Facebook Page – Click here  Small Schools Website – Click here  

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Yac 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Foundation students (Preps) are not required at school 

on Wednesdays for all of January / February. Their 

first full week will begin on 

Mon 5th March 

 
 Absence forms can be submitted on Flexibuzz 

for any students absent. 
 

 A REMINDER TO ALL FAMILIES TO 

FREQUENTLY CHECK FLEXIBUZZ BECAUSE 

MANY SPECIFIC EVENTS ARE PUT ON THIS 

RESOURCE INSTEAD OF THE NEWSLETTER. 

ALL FAMILIES WILL NEED TO JOIN NEW 

BOXES FOR 2018. BOXES FROM LAST YEAR 

HAVE NOW BEEN ARCHIVED. 

 

School Fees need to be paid by February 

28th. Contact the school if a payment plan 

needs to be set up. 
 

REMINDER – TO RETURN TO OFFICE: 
CHAPLAINCY CONSENT, CHILD SAFE 
CODE OF CONDUCT, FOSBURY FLOP 
PERMISSION, AQUAMOVES CLUSTER 

DAY PERMISSION NOTE & PARENT 
PAYMENT CHARGES SHEET 

 

Well done to Bailey, Jacinda & Nathan for their 
Random Act of Kindness last week. This 

week’s givers are – Brody, Beck Wayman and 
Charlotte 

DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT 

Account Name:  

Tallygaroopna Primary School 

BSB: 063—527 

Account number: 00907788 
Please ensure you include family name and 

payment description as reference. 
 

 
 

 

TERM 1 NO. 5    26th February 2018     

News from the Principal’s Desk 
Hi everyone 
A big thank you to all of the families who have managed to pay 
for their 2018 School Fees and to those families who have 
discussed payment options to assist with this as well. 
Communication is vital at our school in regard to school finances 
so please see either myself or Karen at the office ASAP. 
I would also like to invite any families to see me for assistance if 
needed about the School Portal – which we are using for Grade 
Expert. It is vital that we have the correct email address for 
everyone to make this program work effectively and I am more 
than happy to help if needed.  
In this edition of the newsletter, there is some important 
information about some extra curricula programs – Puberty 
sessions, Aquamoves Day, Athletic Sports, a local excursion & 
Bike Education.  Please read these items carefully and don’t 
hesitate to contact me if any clarification is needed. A reminder 
that school excursions are by invitation only and behaviour and 
attendance is closely monitored leading up to such events. 
It is hard to believe that there is only 5 weeks of Term 1 left. We 
have started to organise the Easter Raffle and Hamper which is 
normally drawn before the holidays. This will continue as per 
normal even though Easter this year is at the beginning of the 
school holidays. Soon, you will receive a Raffle Book to sell and 
all proceeds will go towards the Royal Children’s Hospital Good 
Friday Appeal. Feel free to get extra books at the office if you need 
to – books need to be in by Monday 26th March.  
A reminder also that Foundation students begin their first full week 
next week – consult with Mr Flood or myself if you think that more 
rest is needed mid-week and don’t forget that there is a Labour 
Day Holiday and Curriculum Day approaching soon. All these 
details are in the calendar included at the back of this newsletter.   
Finally, it has been awesome to see some keen interest with the 
Northerners Soccer Club and I would personally like to thank Julie 
Mawson for working on this. We are all hopeful that our school 
will soon have a club again functioning. Expression of interest 
forms can be collected at the office still if needed.  
Karen will be at the school all week for 2018 to attend to any 
matters that arise. I am sure we will all benefit from Mrs Armstrong 
being our Business Manager in a full time capacity this year. I 
look forward to catching up with some parents throughout 
the week.  

David Brodie (Principal) 
“Luck is great, but most of life is hard work” 

Iain Duncan Smith 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/
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Northern Eagles JFC Jumper 

Launch & Information Night 

 
Parents and students are invited to attend the official launch of the new Northern Eagles JFC jumpers for 2018 and information night 

for the coming season. 

The launch will be held at Bourchier Street Hall from 5pm on Tuesday, February 27. 

A sneak preview was held at Tallygaroopna PS assembly on Monday, February 26 with pre-registration information left at the 

school. 

All parents wishing to register their son or daughter for under 10 and under 12 competition should attend to register your interest. 

For any further information contact president Craig Potter on 0437 231 128 
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New Laptops  
 
We are pleased to announce that our 10 new laptops along 
with our new trolley are now being used by students at the 
school. This purchase has come about because of assistance 
from the School Computer Levy (which was introduced in 
2015), in which all families can pay a voluntary levy toward 
the purchase of new laptops for students. Thanks to the 
families who have done this already – contact the office if 
needed. Please reinforce good computer use with your 
children.  
Our ESmart Policy focuses on all children agreeing to good 
use of computers. It is essential, that children utilise 
computers at school so that specific activities in class can be 
reinforced with engaging computer tasks, which are set by 
class teachers.  
 
 
Easter Egg Raffle  
 
It is a tradition here at Tallygaroopna PS to run an Easter Egg 
Raffle with families contributing some sort of chocolate 
bunny, chicken, Easter eggs, soft toy etc. Donations can be 
left at the school office. We then bundle these into numerous 
prizes. The more donations, the more prizes we can have. All  
money raised is donated to the Royal Children’s Hospital – 
Good Friday Appeal. A raffle book will be sent home to all 
families soon. More raffle books can be obtained from the 
school Office. If we could have all donations and raffle books 
in by the 26th of March, we can then draw winners out on the 
29th of March and send money raised to the Royal Children’s 
Hospital Appeal before the holidays.  
 
Thank you.  
Philippa Collins (Parents Club President) 
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Photos of the Week – School Leaders 
 

 
 

  

 
JSC FOR SEMESTER 2 WILL BE PUBLISHED  

AT THE START OF TERM 3 – badges will be awarded then. 
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Photos of the Week – School Leaders 
 

 
 

Photos of the Week – Fabulous Foundation Students 
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NORTHERNERS SOCCER 

 
The Shepparton Junior Soccer season starts on Saturday 21st April. If your 
child is interested in playing soccer this year, please contact Julie Mawson 
(0419 150 460). If there is enough interest, the Northerners Soccer Club may 
be re-started.  
An expression of interest form was issued last week to students in Foundation 
to Grade 2. Could interested families return this ASAP please. Could children 
in Grade 3 to 6 who are interested in playing soccer please get in contact with 
me and I can pass your details on to another club (most likely Congupna) to 
boost their player numbers. The amount of players per team increases as the 
age groups increase. Under 6 and under 7 teams require about 6 players and 
under 8’s about 9 players. If we don’t get enough numbers I will pass on the 
expression of interest forms to Congupna to join their teams, unless you let me 
know otherwise that you don’t want this to happen. 
 
Thank you 
 
Julie Mawson (0419 150 460) 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 1 / Week 3  
 

All students received a certificate and also a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 
 

Foundation / Grade 1 
Mr Flood’s Fantastic F/1’s 

Charlotte 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Charlotte has been trying really hard with her 

reading and matching her tally sight words to words 
in her reading text. Well done Charlotte! 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 2/3 
Miss L’s Lively Learners 

Ellie 
 
 
 

 
   

 
 

 
 

Ellie received this award for her amazing Big Write 
about the Winter Olympics. Ellie's use of 

punctuation and paragraphs was brilliant! Well 
done, Ellie. 

 

Grade 3/4 
Mrs H’s Terrific Tribe 

Oscar 
   

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Oscar receives this award for the fantastic way he 

has been performing in class and for the 
exceptional effort he put into Spelling. Another 

15/15 this week! Well done. 

 

Grade 5/6 
Zoe 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Zoe receives this award for always working so hard 
in class, being a good team member and 

consistently displaying school values. 

 

 

 

 

 
Values Vault Winner for Week 3 was Lynn 

Enviro Kids Award – N/A 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 1 / Week 4  
 

All students received a certificate and also a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 
 

Foundation / Grade 1 
Mr Flood’s Fantastic F/1’s 

Diesel 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Diesel received this week’s award for being 

responsible and being respectful of our shared 
class materials. 

 

Grade 2/3 
Miss L’s Lively Learners 

Charlie 
 
 
 

 
   

 
 

 
Charlie receives this award for the excellent writing 

he has been doing in class. It has been amazing 
to see the growth in Charlie's writing over the 

past 12 months. 
Well done, Charlie! 

 

Grade 3/4 
Mrs H’s Terrific Tribe 

Lynn 
   

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
It is with great pleasure that I give the Student of 

the Week Award to Lynn this week. I am so 
impressed with the effort Lynn is putting into her 

schoolwork. She goes out of her way to be 
helpful to me and to others in the classroom and 

across the school. Thank you Lynn. 

 

Grade 5/6 
Grace 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Grace received this week’s award for her dedication 

to completing the Big Write even when unwell. It 
was a great story! 

 

 

 
Values Vault Winner for Week 4 was Sam 

Enviro Kids Award – Grade 3/4 
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CURRICULUM DAY – TERM 1 
This will be held on Thursday 8th March and will be a Pupil Free Day. All 

classroom teaching staff will be involved in a Spelling PD in Shepparton on 
this day, so families will need to make alternative arrangements. School will 
resume the following day on Friday 9th March and will resume again after the 

Labour Day Long Weekend on Tuesday 13th March. 
 
 

  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Essential for all students. 

Students will need to 

purchase this if new to the 

school or have lost their 

previous bag. Cost is $10.50 

per bag. Please check the 

relevant box on the Parent 

Payment Charges letter if 

you require one. 

An option for all students. 

Students may purchase this 

to store their reports. Cost is 

$7.50 per folder. Please 

check the relevant box on 

the Parent Payment Charges 

letter if you require one. 
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World’s Greatest Shave 

This March, Miss Lothian and Mrs Haberfield will be taking part in the World's 
Greatest Shave for the Leukaemia Foundation by colouring their hair. 

We will be getting our students involved by holding a Funky Hair Day (date to be 
confirmed) for a gold coin donation. 

Please sponsor our team to give Aussie families facing blood cancer the emotional 
and practical support they need. Blood cancer claims more lives than breast cancer 
or melanoma and today another 35 people will be given the devastating news they 
have leukaemia, lymphoma, myeloma or another blood disorder. 

If you would like to colour or shave your hair, we would love you to join our team! 
Please contact Miss Lothian if you have any questions. 

https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?T
eamID=106926 
 
 

 
Supervision – before and after school hours 

A reminder to families that children should be in attendance at school 
before 9am, but teacher supervision will not be provided before 8.30am. 

 
Breakfast Club will only be held once a week on a 

Monday in 2018 – we would appreciate some help on 

these days before Assembly begins. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

We would like to update our registers for 2018. 

Any volunteers who are involved in food preparation at Tally PS are strongly encouraged to 
complete this online course. Certificates can be emailed to the school at - 
tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

The Food Handling online course is found here 
- http://dofoodsafely.health.vic.gov.au/welcome.php 
 

Thanks in anticipation - David 

https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?TeamID=106926
https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?TeamID=106926
http://dofoodsafely.health.vic.gov.au/welcome.php
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1. School Council Nominations 
We currently have 5 School Councillors whose terms finish this year – if you are thinking of becoming part of School 
Council contact the office ASAP please. Nominations will close on Friday 2nd March and forms can be collected at the 
office. 
 
2. Professional Practice Days 
In the Education State, we achieve excellence by consistently focusing on improving the achievements of learners across 
Victoria, whether it is through improving the quality of educational services or changing the way we teach. The most 
important thing we can do to improve student outcomes is to develop and improve the skills of our teachers. 
The Victorian Government will continue to provide opportunities to develop professional, passionate teachers and 
principals and equip them with the right knowledge and skills to meet the needs of their students. To ensure we support 
the learning and development of not only our students, but our teachers too; we are committed to providing professional 
development opportunities for our teacher workforce. Teachers will spend four days per year further developing their skills 
in areas that are aligned to the school priorities. Students will directly benefit from these improvements in their daily 
learning. 
 

The following is organised for Term 1. 
Miss Love and Mrs Haberfield are taking time to improve their delivery of teaching and learning through the professional 
practice days on Thursday 15th March 
Miss Lothian and Mr Flood are taking time to improve their delivery of teaching and learning through the professional 
practice days on Thursday 22nd March 
 

Casual Relief Teachers will be provided on both of these days. 
 

The professional practice days are part of the Victorian Government Schools Agreement 2017. Each full time teacher is 
entitled to one day per term (four days per year), to focus on the improved delivery of high quality teaching and learning. 
We know children sometimes find it challenging when their teacher is away from the classroom. Equally, it’s important that 
teachers take the time to focus on improving their professional practice because their learning directly impacts on your 
child’s learning experience. There is a learning plan in place to ensure that your child’s education continues as usual. We 
are scheduling the days ahead of time and have planned the day so that there is minimal impact. 
 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
David Brodie (Principal) 
 
3. Puberty Sessions 
Senior students in Grades 5/6 have an opportunity to participate in two Puberty Talks with a Sexual Health Nurse (Suzanne 
Wallis) from GV Health on Monday 19th March and Tuesday 27th March. Boys and Girls will be separated during these 
sessions and Mr Brodie and Miss Love will accompany each group. The sessions begin at 11.30am and conclude at 1pm. 
The boy’s session will begin at 11.30am with the girls program following at 12.15pm. Suzanne Wallis can be contacted by 
phoning 58323100 regarding the program if needed.  
If you would prefer your child to not participate in this program contact the school please. This program is a component of 
the curriculum in the Victorian Curriculum. Specific information is provided below:  
 
The Puberty Education information will be delivered over 2 sessions allowing for the opportunity for students to post 
anonymous questions or issues that they would like answered / addressed in the second session. The sessions are 
delivered to single gender groups to facilitate student comfort and participation.  
 
Session 1  
* What is puberty and why does it happen?  
* Brainstorming activity on what changes occur, with discussion around the butcher's paper led by the students  
* Viewing of Youtube educational cartoons on Puberty https://www.youtube.com/user/watchwellcast  
* Distribute worksheets re puberty to complete at home and hopefully stimulate conversations with parents  
 
Session 2  
* Review information delivered in Session 1 / Answer any questions / concerns / observations  
* Menstruation / Pregnancy - Be prepared kits (male & female)  
* Where to get further information / resources / advice locally  
* (If time permits touch on body image and media portrayal - photo-shop and true images) 
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4. Red Balloon Day / Casual Day 
Our whole school was involved in a fun Wear Red Day on today. The students made some posters and pictures to 
recognise the contribution of our CFA Fire Fighters and we were fortunate to have a Fire Truck Visit at school from 10am 
until 12.30pm as well. The Parents Club assisted with some balloons on the fence and any students wearing red (Casual 
Day) are asked to contribute a Gold Coin Donation (per family). 
 

 
 
5. Athletic Sports 
The EGPSSA athletic sports will be held on Friday, 23rd March at McEwen Reserve, Shepparton (Little Athletics track 
beside the Sports Stadium). A back up day is planned for Monday 26th March if there is inclement weather. Parents are 
requested to transport athletes to and from McEwen Reserve. Children will need to be dropped off no later than 9.00am 
and will report to Mrs Haberfield who will mark the roll. At the conclusion of the sports, parents are to collect them. This 
should be approximately 3.00pm. If families think they will have difficulty transporting their children to the sports please 
contact the school. In the event of inclement weather, the wet weather committee will meet at 8.00am, if there is going to 
be a postponement, this will immediately be announced on 3SR and 96.9FM and the principals of the schools will be 
contacted. Parents will be contacted via Flexibuzz if the sports are cancelled. Students will still be required at school 
– IF THE SPORTS HAPPEN TO BE CALLED OFF!!  
 
Children are asked to bring their own drink which will travel with them, or a plastic mug labelled with their name. Children 
may bring their own lunch or lunches and drinks can be purchased from the Canteen, which is being catered for by a 
school on the day – Congupna PS. Children who are not competing in an event must bring along a note signed by a parent.  
This year, we will plan to use our school marquee again, so there should be plenty of shade available. If you can assist 
with transporting this please contact the school ASAP. School Uniform and School Hats are required for the day – 
sun cream can be provided on the day if needed, but students are encouraged to put this on before they arrive on the day.  
 
WE ARE DESPERATE FOR HELP ON THE DAY SO IF YOU CAN ASSIST PLEASE LET US KNOW ASAP. WE WILL 

BE RUNNING EVENTS THROUGHOUT THE DAY AND SOME EXTRA HANDS WOULD BE BENEFICIAL. STAFF 
WILL ALSO BE SUPERVISING SPECIFIC AGE GROUPS. 

WE ALSO NEED SOME HELP GETTING OUR LARGE MARQUEE TO THE VENUE – CONTACT MR B. 
FOSBURY FLOP FORMS MUST BE RETURNED ALSO – HIGH JUMP. 

 
6. Athletic Sports - Fosbury Flop Consent Forms 
The Fosbury Flop technique with High Jump is appropriate if the teacher/instructor is experienced in this technique and if 
students have had instructions in, and lead up activities on the run up, take off, flight and landing phases of the jump.  
 
Children will need parental permission to use this technique. Schools should issue permission notes prior to the sports. 
Due to the regulations with regard to high jump, we are seeking your permission to allow or not allow your child to perform 
the Fosbury Flop technique of high jumping. We ask that you only grant permission if you know that your child is proficient 
at the skills needed. Eg. learnt at little athletics OR during P.E. lessons with Mrs Montgomery. A permission form has 
been sent home in regard to this. 
 
7. Local Excursion – Tai Chi 
Mrs Haberfield and the Grade 3/4's will be going to the Larsen Reserve at Tallygaroopna for a local excursion. This will be 
on Friday 2nd March from 9am until 10am. No permission forms are needed because this is a local excursion. If you would 
prefer for your child to not participate contact the school ASAP please. Parents are welcome to attend if they wish. 
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8. Cluster Aquamoves Day 
This is scheduled for Friday 9th March. The Aquamoves activities will be free play in the Olympic pool, wading pool and 
splash park – strict supervision for Junior students. The Rapid River, Tarzan rope and slide will be in operation from 
11:00am to 1:00pm. All parents are encouraged to apply sun cream to students before arriving at school, but this 
will be applied and re-applied at Aquamoves by school staff. Some parental assistance with this would be 
appreciated because this is very time consuming. We will leave school by bus at 9.45am at the latest and assemble 
at Aquamoves at 10am for an introduction to the day and provide further information to students and teachers as to how 
the day will unfold. The day will finish up at around 2:00 -2:30pm. Permission forms will need to be returned ASAP.  
 

No students are to buy things from the canteen 
and parents are discouraged from buying things 

for their children from the canteen. 
 

9. Bike Education Program 
We are planning on running this program for Grades 2-6 students during the 2nd and 3rd week of Term 2. Permission forms 
will go home before the holidays and more specific information will go home soon. Mrs Montgomery will be coordinating 
this program again in 2018.  
 
10. Student Information - URGENT  
Two weeks ago, a student information sheet went home for approval by families – to be filled out, signed and returned. 
These forms are essential for the general operation of the school and it would be appreciated if these are returned by this 
Friday please. This form enables families to give consent to a number of items at Tallygaroopna PS. A summary of the 
forms is below:  

 Parent Payment Charges –  fill out and return  

 Child Safe Code of Conduct (renewed annually)– Please sign if assisting with any school activities this year – 
reading, breakfast club, munch n crunch, fundraising…etc  

 Asthma/Allergy Action Plans from families with affected students 

 
11. English Online Interview  
The English Online Interview is a powerful online tool for assessing the English skills of students in Years Foundation to 
Grade 2 in Victorian government schools. The Interview assesses students across the three dimensions of the English 
domain of the Victorian Essential Learning Standards (VELS) – Reading, Writing and Speaking and Listening. Teachers 
will be conducting these tests over the next few weeks. It is compulsory to conduct these with Foundation students.  
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/parents/learning/Pages/engonlineint.aspx 
 
Dates remaining – 28th February (3 students for each session) 
 
12. Parents Club / Meeting - AGM 
New and existing parents are always welcome to join this club which constantly supports the school. Last year some great 
fundraising occurred and the school was able to utilise some funds to go towards school programs and excursions, which 
was greatly appreciated.  
The next Parents Club meeting will be held on Monday 5th March 2018 straight after school. All are welcome and we look 
forward to seeing some new families help out with this great school community group. We are also looking for new and 
exciting ideas. 
 

13. School Council / Dates for 2018 
Meeting Dates for 2018 are below. These are summarised below and are open to change if needed. These are held 
generally in weeks 3 and 9 each term and we are mandated to have 8 meetings a year. 
 

Term 1 Week 4 – Wednesday 21st Feb Week 9 – Wednesday 28th March (AGM) 

Term 2 Week 3 – Wednesday 2nd May Week 9 – Wednesday 13th June 

Term 3 Week 3 – Wednesday 1st August Week 9 – Wednesday 12th September 

Term 4 Week 3 – Wednesday 24th October Week 9 – Wednesday 5th December 

 
 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/parents/learning/Pages/engonlineint.aspx
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14. Absence Notes 
Could the attached form be used for Absences please. The other alternative is to do an absence on Flexibuzz. Both of 
these are the preferred methods because they are completed immediately. If either of these are not convenient - please 
ring the school. Formal notes are needed for audit records and your support would be appreciated. We would prefer no 
text messages. 

What happens if absences continue – 7 days a term turns into 28 days a year, which turns into 196 days over 7 
years. This results in a child missing 1 whole year of their Primary School years – something for all of us to 

think about. 

15. School Fees 
All School Fee information is summarised in our Parent Payment Charges letter which have gone home. Feel free to 
contact the office if any clarification is needed. The Essential Education Items have been approved at School Council and 
are summarised below. With the new Education Department Guidelines specific items need to be itemised hence some 
minor differences between fees for different year levels. Please refer to the Parent Payment Charges letter for more 
information on the Optional Extras and Voluntary Items. 
 

Foundation 
$165 

Grade 1 / Grade 2 
$140 

Grade 3 / Grade 4 
$150 

Grade 5 / Grade 6 
$155 

 
 

ANY STUDENTS INTERESTED IN DIVISION SWIMMING OR TENNIS 
TRIALS SEE MR BRODIE ASAP PLEASE. 

 
ANY STUDENTS INTERESTED IN FOOTBALL, SOCCER, NETBALL 

OR BASKETBALL TRIALS SEE MR BRODIE ASAP PLEASE. 
 

 
Second-hand Uniforms  
If anyone has any uniforms that they no longer require could you please send them 

along to school.  

Thank you, Lisa Newbound (Uniform Coordinator) 

 
STUDENTS ARE ABLE TO ACCESS SUNCREAM 

ON A REGULAR BASIS IF NEEDED. 
THIS SITS IN THE CUPBOARDS NEAR THE SINK IN THE PROJECT 

ROOM. 
 

 

Asthma  
Completed Asthma Action Plan forms signed by a doctor are required for 

all students with Asthma. Blank forms are available at the school Office. 

Could these forms be completed and signed by your child’s doctor as soon 

as possible and returned to school. This is to ensure that the school has the 

student’s most recent Action Plan on file.  
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MOOROOPNA HOCKEY CLUB 
TUESDAY Nights 5.00pm start 27.02.18 

Contact Name: Narelle Robertson 

Phone Number: 0400 151715 

Email: mattnarelle@hotmail.com 

 

SYC HOCKEY CLUB 
WEDNESDAY nights 4.30 start on the 28.02.18 

Contact Name: Ian Greg  

Phone Number: 0418315393  

Email: sychockey@gmail.com   

 

 

STRIKERS HOCKEY CLUB 

Thursday Nignts 5.30pm start on the 01.03.18 

Rachelle Collins  

Phone Number: 0438 312 887  

Email: rachelle_collins@hotmail.com   

 

We will be holding a year 10 and under; mixed 1/2 field comp,If there is enough interest we are hoping to 
have an 10 and under Girls 1/2 field  competition this year. There will also an 13 mixed full field competition 
that players can progress to.  
We look forward to seeing new faces in our Goulburn Valley hockey family. 
 
Anne Forster 
GVHA Junior President  

 

CAMPS 

 

The Grade 3/4 Camp at Curumbene has now changed to 

Wednesday 13th June to Friday 15th June. 

This camp is being coordinated by Congupna PS in 2018. 

 

Details in regard to the Grade 5/6 Camp are still to be confirmed. 

This camp is being coordinated by Dookie PS in 2018.  

 

 

mailto:mattnarelle@hotmail.com
mailto:sychockey@gmail.com
mailto:rachelle_collins@hotmail.com
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**********************************

********************************** 

 

Expressions of interest  

For stall holders are invited for a  

Trade day to be held at the  

Tallygaroopna Memorial Hall 

On Sunday the 18th March 

2-5pm 

Please register interest by phoning  

0458 298 422 by 19.2.18 

Cost will be $20 per site along with an 

item suitable for raffling on the day. 

Please pass on to anyone you think may be 

interested. 
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 ABSENCE NOTE – 2018 

 

Student’s Name………………………………………………………… 

Class………………….                          Date of Absence……………… 

Reason……………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………… 

Signed…………………………………………………………………… 
 

 
 

 

 ABSENCE NOTE – 2018 

 

Student’s Name………………………………………………………… 

Class………………….                          Date of Absence……………… 

Reason……………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………… 

Signed…………………………………………………………………… 
 

 
 

 

 ABSENCE NOTE – 2018 

 

Student’s Name………………………………………………………… 

Class………………….                          Date of Absence……………… 

Reason……………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………… 

Signed…………………………………………………………………… 
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COLES - Sports for Schools 
 
We have registered Tallygaroopna Primary School in the 
Coles Sports for School program and now we need the school 
community to start collecting vouchers. The program started 
on the 7th of February, so vouchers can be collected now. 
For every $10 spent at Coles, customers will receive one 
Sports for Schools voucher. Please ask relatives and friends 
to help support us as well. All vouchers will go towards 
redeeming sports equipment for the children to use. I have 
created a small wish list and now all we need is lots of 
vouchers so that we can reach our target of 8,020 vouchers!!! 
When you have a few vouchers, please bring them to school 
and place in the collection bin provided at school. Lets get 
collecting and see if we can reach our target.  
 
Bev Montgomery 
(Phys Ed Teacher) 
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TALLY P.S. CALENDAR – TERM 1 2018 
 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

5 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Parents Club Mtg 

Buddies 

Music - Cliff 

6 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

7 

OSH 

Library / PE 

8 

Curriculum Day 

9 

OSH 

Aquamoves Day 

 

 

12 

Labour Day H’Day 

13 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

14 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

15 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

Prof. Practice 1 

16 

OSH 

Music 

 

 

18 – Trade Day 

19 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

Music - Cliff 

Puberty Talk 1 

20 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

21 

OSH 

Library / PE 

 

22 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

Prof. Practice 2 

 

 

23 

OSH 

Athletic Sports 

26 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Athletic Sports  

– Back Up Day 

Music - Cliff 

27 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Puberty Talk 2 

28 

OSH 

Art / PE 

School Counc. 2 

29 

 Term 1 Ends 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

30 

Good Friday 

2 

 

3 

 

4 

Com. Games 

5 

 

6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

29 

Teachers 1st Day 

30 

Term 1 Starts 

F-6 Students Start 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Assembly 

31 

Prep Rest Day 

OSH 

PE 

 

1 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

 

 

 

2 

OSH 

 

5 

Breakfast Club 

OSH / Assembly 

Parents Club Mtg 

Music - Cliff 

6 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

 

 

 

7 

Prep Rest Day 

OSH 

Library / PE 

8 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

    9 

OSH 

Music / LOTE 

12 

Breakfast Club 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

Music - Cliff 

13 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Info. Night 

14 

Prep Rest Day 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

15 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

16 

OSH 

Men’s Shed 1 

 

 

 

19 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Music - Cliff 

 

 

20 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

21 

OSH 

Library / PE 

Prep Rest Day 

School Council 1 

 

22 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Prep Photos 

Lunch Orders 

23 

OSH 

Music / LOTE 

 

 

25 – Cheeky Grog 

26 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

Music - Cliff 

27 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Red Balloon Day 

 

28 

OSH 

Art / PE 

Prep Rest Day 

 

 

1 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

2 

OSH 

Tai Chi – Gr. 34 

 

 

 

 

3 – Mad Cow Run 

JAN / FEB / MARCH 

 

MARCH / APRIL 

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 


